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April 4, 2017 
 
 
Planning Commission Members 
City of Blaine 
10801 Town Square Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 
Dear Planning Commission Members: 
 
Tiller Corporation’s operating division, Commercial Asphalt Co., is scheduled to have a request 
on the agenda for your April 11, 2017 meeting.  Our Blaine facility has been operating as an 
established member of your business community for some time and we thought if may be 
helpful to hear about our recent activities and the features of the facility.  As our application 
information explains, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) goals and the US 
Department of Transportation (USDOT) plans, both support and promote the use of recycled 
highway materials in road construction.  Tiller and its operating divisions have embraced these 
goals and plans and the resulting technologies at all of our facilities including Blaine and all nine 
of our other asphalt facilities located throughout the metropolitan area. 
 
In 2016 our company utilized recycled asphalt products (RAP) at a rate of just over 22% as a 
total of all of the mixes we produced.  This is slightly above the national average which has been 
reported to be 20%.  In addition to utilizing RAP, we also produce aggregate base materials 
from recycled concrete and asphalt.  In 2016 the total of all recycled materials utilized in Blaine 
accounted for approximately 160,000 tons of aggregate materials and 3500 tons of asphalt 
cement that went to projects served by this facility.  If the recycling were not taking place, virgin 
aggregates and asphalt cement would have been produced and trucked in from other areas to 
fill the void caused by not recycling at our Blaine facility. 
 
The Blaine facility is also home to our mix design laboratory which designs and tests various 
asphalt mixes.  The lab has been host to numerous tours by local, state, national and 
international groups. These groups range from students to industry experts and officials. 
 
Staff at Tiller’s mix design lab in Blaine has strived to increase the amount of RAP being 
incorporated in all of our mixes at all of our facilities.  In fact, due to the mix design staff’s hard 
work, Commercial Asphalt Co. received the Governor’s Award for Pollution Prevention in 2009. 
 
Besides the Governor’s Award, other awards our company has received for this Facility include 
the MPCA’s Green Star Award, NAPA’s Ecological Award in 2001 after the Facility was first 

This Company is an Equal Opportunity Employer 

http://www.tillercorp.com/


April 4, 2017 
Page 2 of 2 

constructed and a second Ecological Award in 2015 after a new plant and energy saving 
equipment were installed.  The facility was featured in an industry publication describing this 
latest award which is enclosed.   
 
Of course, it goes without saying that, Tiller and its employees are very proud of our Blaine 
Facility and all of its accomplishments. 
 
We look forward to seeing you on April 11th.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 
call.  We may be reached at (763) 425-4191. 
 
Sincerely, 

Tiller Corporation 

                                                          
Michael Caron      Christina Morrison 
Director of Land Use Affairs    Land Use and Permitting Coordinator 
 
 
c: Bryan Schafer, Blaine Planning & Community Development Director 
 
enc: 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








